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system of records in sufficient detail to 
permit identification of the requested 
record. Specific information regarding 
the system name, the individual’s full 
name, and other information helpful in 
identifying the record or records shall 
be included. Requests for correction or 
amendment of records shall, in addi-
tion, specify the particular record in-
volved, state the nature of the correc-
tion or amendment sought, and furnish 
justification for the correction or 
amendment. 

(c) Inadequate identification of record. 
Requests which do not contain infor-
mation sufficient to identify the record 
requested will be returned promptly to 
the requester, with a notice indicating 
what information is lacking. Individ-
uals making requests in person will be 
informed of any deficiency in the speci-
fication of the records at the time the 
request is made. Individuals making 
requests in writing will be notified of 
any such deficiency when their request 
is acknowledged. 

§ 802.7 Requests: How, where, and 
when presented; verification of 
identity of individuals making re-
quests; accompanying persons; and 
procedures for acknowledgment of 
requests. 

(a) Requests—general. Requests may 
be made in person or in writing. Assist-
ance regarding requests or other mat-
ters relating to the Act may be ob-
tained by writing to the Director, Bu-
reau of Administration, National 
Transportation Safety Board, 800 Inde-
pendence Avenue, SW., Washington, DC 
20594. The Director, Bureau of Adminis-
tration, or his designee, on request, 
will aid an individual in preparing an 
amendment to the record or to an ap-
peal following denial of a request to 
amend the record, pursuant to sub-
section (f)(4) of the Act. 

(b) Written requests. Written requests 
shall be made to the Director, Bureau 
of Administration at the address given 
above, and shall clearly state on the 
envelope and on the request itself, 
‘‘Privacy Act Request,’’ ‘‘Privacy Act 
Statement of Disagreement,’’ ‘‘Privacy 
Act Disclosure Accounting Request,’’ 
‘‘Appeal from Privacy Act Adverse De-
termination,’’ or ‘‘Privacy Act Correc-
tion Request,’’ as the case may be. Ac-
tual receipt by the Director, Bureau of 

Administration, or his designee, shall 
constitute receipt. 

(c) Requests made in person. Requests 
may be made in person during official 
working hours of the NTSB at the of-
fice where the record is located, as list-
ed in the ‘‘Notice of Systems of 
Records’’ for the system in which the 
record is contained. 

(d) Verification of identity of requester. 
(1) For written requests, the request-
er’s identity must be verified before 
the release of any record, unless ex-
empted under the FOIA. This may be 
accomplished by adequate proof of 
identity in the form of a driver’s li-
cense or other acceptable item of the 
same type. 

(2) For requests in person, the re-
quester’s identity may be established 
by a single document bearing a photo-
graph (such as a passport or identifica-
tion badge) or by two items of identi-
fication containing name, address, and 
signature (such as a driver’s license or 
credit card). 

(3) Where a request is made for repro-
duced records which are to be delivered 
by mail, the request must include a no-
tarized statement verifying the re-
quester’s identity. 

(e) Inability to provide requisite docu-
mentation of identity. A requester who 
cannot provide the necessary docu-
mentation of identity may provide a 
notarized statement, swearing or af-
firming his identity and the fact that 
he is aware of the penalties for false 
statement imposed pursuant to 18 
U.S.C. 1001, and subsection (i)(3) of the 
Act. Where requested, the Director, Bu-
reau of Administration, or his des-
ignee, will assist the requester in for-
mulating the necessary document. 

(f) Accompanying persons. A requester 
may wish to have a person of his choice 
accompany him to review the re-
quested record. Prior to the release of 
the record, the NTSB will require the 
requester to furnish the Director, Bu-
reau of Administration or his designee, 
with a written statement authorizing 
disclosure of the record in the accom-
panying person’s presence. 

(g) Acknowledgment of requests. Writ-
ten requests to verify the existence of, 
to obtain access to, or to correct or 
amend records about the requester 
maintained by NTSB in any system of 
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records subject to the Act, shall be ac-
knowledged in writing by the Director, 
Bureau of Administration, or his des-
ignee, within 3 working days after the 
date of actual receipt of the request by 
the Director, Bureau of Administra-
tion, or his designee. The acknowledg-
ment shall advise the requester of the 
need for any additional information to 
process the request. Wherever prac-
ticable, the acknowledgment shall no-
tify the individual whether his request 
has been granted or denied. When a re-
quest is made in person, every effort 
will be made to determine immediately 
whether the request will be granted. If 
such decision cannot be made, the re-
quest will be processed in the same 
manner as a written request. Records 
will be made available for immediate 
inspection whenever possible. 

[41 FR 22358, June 3, 1976, as amended at 41 
FR 43154, Sept. 30, 1976] 

Subpart C—Initial Determinations 

§ 802.8 Disclosure of requested infor-
mation. 

(a) The System Manager may ini-
tially determine that the request be 
granted. If so, the individual making 
the request shall be notified orally, or 
in writing, and the notice shall include: 

(1) A brief description of the informa-
tion to be made available; 

(2) The time and place where the 
record may be inspected, or alter-
natively, the procedure for delivery by 
mail to the requesting party; 

(3) The estimated cost for furnishing 
copies of the record; 

(4) The requirements for verification 
of identity; 

(5) The requirements for authorizing 
discussion of the record in the presence 
of an accompanying person; and 

(6) Any additional requirements 
needed to grant access to a specific sys-
tem of records or record. 

(b) Within 10 working days after ac-
tual receipt of the request by the Di-
rector, Bureau of Administration, or 
his designee, in appropriate cases, the 
requester will be informed: 

(1) That the request does not reason-
ably describe the system of records or 
record sought to permit its identifica-
tion, and shall set forth the additional 

information needed to clarify the re-
quest; or 

(2) That the system of records identi-
fied does not include a record retriev-
able by the requester’s name or other 
identifying particulars. 

(c) The System Manager shall advise 
the requester within 10 working days 
after actual receipt of the request by 
the Director, Bureau of Administra-
tion, or his designee, that the request 
for access has been denied, and the rea-
son for the denial, or that the deter-
mination has been made to grant the 
request, either in whole or in part, in 
which case the relevant information 
will be provided. 

[41 FR 22358, June 3, 1976, as amended at 41 
FR 43154, Sept. 30, 1976] 

Subpart D—Correction or 
Amending the Record 

§ 802.10 Request for correction or 
amendment to record. 

All requests for correcting or amend-
ing records shall be made in writing to 
the Director, Bureau of Administra-
tion, National Transportation Safety 
Board, 800 Independence Avenue., SW., 
Washington, DC 20594, and shall be 
deemed received upon actual receipt by 
the Director, Bureau of Administra-
tion. The request shall clearly be 
marked on the envelope and in the let-
ter with the legend that it is a ‘‘Pri-
vacy Act Correction Request.’’ The re-
quest must reasonably set forth the 
portion of the record which the indi-
vidual contends is not accurate, rel-
evant, timely, or complete. 

[41 FR 22358, June 3, 1976, as amended at 41 
FR 43154, Sept. 30, 1976] 

§ 802.11 Agency review of requests for 
correction or amendment of record. 

Within 10 working days after actual 
receipt of the request by the Director, 
Bureau of Administration, or his des-
ignee, to correct or amend the record, 
the System Manager shall either make 
the correction in whole or in part, or 
inform the individual of the refusal to 
correct or amend the record as re-
quested, and shall present the reasons 
for any denials. 

[41 FR 22358, June 3, 1976, as amended at 41 
FR 43154, Sept. 30, 1976] 
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